TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN
Minutes of March 11, 2008 

Planning Commission

Township Hall, Eastport, MI

All Present:  Scott, Walworth, Parker, King, Elbert, Thompson, Colvin

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience: 8

1. Chairman Scott called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

2. Agenda approved without changes.

3. Correspondence   Some info regarding NEMCOG seminars was provided.  Kleinfelter letter regarding wind turbines was distributed.  Huron County wind energy tour was discussed.  Larry Sullivan is going but not charging the township.

4. Minutes of February 12, 2008 approved as written.

5. No concerns of the public on non-agenda items.

6. A-Ga-Ming  as built site plan approved, unanimous.  A notation will be placed on the drawing indicating that no approvals have been given for any development yet to occur in areas marked “future development” or similar notations.  

7. Chapter XIV (PRD) Concerns.  Greg Guggemos, A-Ga-Ming attorney has submitted a long list of questions about the proposals.  There was a meeting with the Derman & Turkelson, the planner, and Chairman Scott last Friday, 3/7/08.  It was decided Larry Sullivan is to submit a new draft amendment proposal. 

8. The Lake Access Amendment proposal was reviewed.  Chairman Scott and member Parker had fine-tuned the language of the ordinance proposal and the response to the Township Board questions to reflect previous discussions, and the Commission reviewed these.

Discussion of redundant sections and provisions.   Moved by Walworth, second by Parker, delete sections B & G, passed unanimous.  Move by Walworth, second by Colvin, revise E, passed unanimous.  “E” to read:  “Accesses:  The above restrictions shall apply to all lots and parcels on or abutting any lake or stream in all zoning districts, regardless of the form of ownership or legal access to the lake or stream waters.”  Move by Elbert, second by Parker, in “I”, change “above” to “Sec. B & C” (re-designated paragraphs), approved unanimous.  Discussion of (old) “H”, decided to leave as is.  Move by Walworth, second by Elbert, approved unanimous, all agreed-to changes in letter to Township Board.  Because of the extensive revision made in this meeting and the March 5 special meeting, the Commission decided a new public hearing should be held on the ordinance revision proposal once all the changes have been reviewed and incorporated.  A new hearing is not required by law but is good public policy.

Chairman Scott will consolidate the changes and forward them by e-mail for review by the Commissioners.  It was agreed that references to paragraph designations have floated around during the discussion process, and that any references to paragraphs should follow alphabetical order.  

Following review of the above, Chairman Scott will forward the revised draft to the attorneys, and the Commission will go forward to a new hearing.

Discussion of proposed ordinance revisions for night lighting and wind turbines was postponed because of the late hour.

9.  Concerns of the Public.   Tim Peterson made a brief comment about procedures.  Maryanne Jorgensen requested and was given information regarding a grant writing seminar.  

10. Concerns of the Commission.  It was decided not to hold a third meeting in         March.  

11. Meeting was adjourned at 10:10 pm.

Minutes subject to approval at the 8 Apr 08. meeting.

Bill Briggs

Zoning Administrator

